
414 

32 CFR Ch. I (7–1–13 Edition) § 211.7 

recommendation to the senior officer 
to that effect. 

(3) The senior officer shall consider 
the recommendation of the senior offi-
cial, and, after giving full consider-
ation to mitigation actions available 
to the DoD and those agreed to by the 
applicant, determine whether the pro-
posed project would result in an unac-
ceptable risk to the national security 
of the United States. If the senior offi-
cer makes such a determination, the 
senior officer shall convey that deter-
mination to the Secretary of Transpor-
tation, identifying which of the three 
criteria in section 211.3(l) creates the 
unacceptable risk to the national secu-
rity of the United States. 

(d) The Clearinghouse may, on behalf 
of itself, the senior official, or the sen-
ior officer, seek an extension of time 
from the Secretary of Transportation 
for consideration of the application. 

§ 211.7 Initiating an Informal DoD Re-
view of a Proposed Project. 

(a) An informal review of a project 
begins with the receipt from a re-
quester by the Clearinghouse of a re-
quest for an informal review. In seek-
ing an informal review, the requester 
shall provide the following information 
to the Clearinghouse: 

(1) The geographic location of the 
project including its latitude and lon-
gitude; and 

(2) The nature of the project. 
(3) The requester is encouraged to 

provide as much additional informa-
tion as is available. The more informa-
tion provided by the requester, the 
greater will be the accuracy and reli-
ability of the resulting DoD review. 

(b) The Clearinghouse shall, within 
five days of receiving the information 
provided by the requestor, convey that 
information to those DoD Components 
it believes may have an interest in re-
viewing the request. 

(1) The DoD Components that receive 
the request from the Clearinghouse 
shall provide their comments and rec-
ommendations on the request to the 
Clearinghouse no later than 30 days 
after they receive the request. 

(2) Not later than 50 days after re-
ceiving the request from the requester, 
the Clearinghouse shall evaluate all 

comments and recommendations re-
ceived and take one of two actions: 

(i) Determine that the project will 
not have an adverse impact on military 
operations and readiness, in which case 
it shall notify the requester of such de-
termination. In doing so, the Clearing-
house shall also advise the requester 
that the informal review by the DoD 
does not constitute an action under 49 
U.S.C. 44718 and that neither the DoD 
nor the Secretary of Transportation 
are bound by the determination made 
under the informal review. 

(ii) Determine that the project will 
have an adverse impact on military op-
erations and readiness. 

(A) When the requester is the project 
proponent and the Clearinghouse 
makes such a determination, the Clear-
inghouse shall immediately— 

(1) Notify the requester of the deter-
mination and the reasons for the con-
clusion of the Clearinghouse and advise 
the requester that the DoD would like 
to discuss the possibility of mitigation 
to reduce any adverse impact; and 

(2) Designate one or more DoD Com-
ponents to engage in discussions with 
the requester to attempt to mitigate 
the adverse impact. 

(B) When the requester is a state or 
local official, notify the requester of 
the determination of the Clearinghouse 
and the reasons for that conclusion. 

(c) If the requester is the project pro-
ponent and agrees to enter into discus-
sions with the DoD to seek to mitigate 
an adverse impact, the designated DoD 
Components shall engage in discussions 
with the requester in an attempt to 
reach agreement on measures that 
would mitigate the adverse impact of 
the project on military operations and 
readiness. 

§ 211.8 Inquiries Received by DoD 
Components. 

(a) An inquiry received by a DoD 
Component other than the Clearing-
house relating to an application filed 
with the Secretary of Transportation 
pursuant to 49 U.S.C. 44718 shall be for-
warded to the Clearinghouse by the 
DoD Component except when that DoD 
Component has been designated by the 
Clearinghouse to engage in discussions 
with the entity making the inquiry. 
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